
 

    

 

  

Dear parents/ carers, 
 
Re: School Uniform 

Wearing the school uniform helps children to be part of something special – Willow Lane School. It 
is lovely to see our children wearing uniform with pride and they seem to especially love their new 
hoodies! However, we have noticed that on PE days the children seem to come in a range of 

sportswear. This can create competition between the children and feelings of inadequacy for 
children that may not have this sort of clothing. Therefore, we thought we would just remind 

everyone of the uniform policy and the COVID update. Please can we try our best to stick to this 
and if there is an issue with a child’s uniform or a reason they are not in it, please text the office 
in the morning so that their teacher is informed.  

Willow Lane’s usual school uniform consists of the following: 

 School logo navy sweatshirt, cardigan, hoody or fleece. 

 Yellow polo shirt (logo available). 
 Black or grey trousers. 
 Black or grey skirt or pinafore. 

 Black school shoes or trainers – black trainers are encouraged due to outside activities. 
 In the summer a yellow or blue gingham dress or black or grey shorts are acceptable. 

 
COVID amendment to uniform: 
Due to increased ventilation and lower temperatures, children can wear to school throughout the 

week: 
 Plain black or navy leggings, shorts or jogging bottoms (no logos). 
 Yellow polo shirt. 

 School logo jumper, cardigan, hoody or fleece. 
 Black Trainers. 

Please ensure your child has a vests or thermal undergarments to keep them warm. 

 
Our PE uniform: 

 Plain black or navy leggings, shorts or jogging bottoms (no logos). 

 PE T-shirt (school t-shirt with logo) in the House Team colour your child has been assigned 
to – Blue, Green, Red or Yellow. 

 School logo jumper, cardigan or hoody. 

 Trainers (preferably black). 
Swimming caps are necessary for any boy or girl with hair long enough to go in their eyes in those 

classes attending swimming lessons in key stage 2. 
All items listed can be purchased at our suppliers in Lancaster – The Uniform and 
Leisurewear Company 

Willow Lane, 
Lancaster, 
LA1 5PR. 
Telephone: 01524 65880 
E-mail: head@willow.lancs.sch.uk 
Website: www.willow.lancs.sch.uk  
Headteacher: Lucy Naylor 

http://www.willow.lancs.sch.uk/

